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January 23, 2009
Dear Parents,


Hello and welcome to the second half of our school year. My name is Mrs. Megan Post and I have the pleasure of teaching your seventh grader this year. I would like to take this opportunity to let you know a few of the goals for English 7 students as well as the grading system used to evaluate if your child has met these goals.


During the semester, our class will strive to develop habits that will benefit us both as students and as productive members of society.  For most students, seventh grade is typically a year of huge physical, mental, and emotional changes.  English 7 is structured to take advantage of this drastic growth by giving your student some tools that will benefit him/her for the rest of his/her life.  By the end of this semester, successful English 7 students will demonstrate the ability to be punctual, calculate an academic grade, follow directions, manage time, pay attention to details, organize, persevere, respect others, take personal responsibility, work hard and care about the quality of that work.  The most important item that your child will hopefully learn this year is that his/her personal success in any endeavour is directly related to his/her effort.

Academically, our class will study the sentence. We examine the sentence as a whole, different types of sentences, and analyze the sentence by doing an in depth study of as many of the eight parts of speech as we can cover in a semester. We also have new spelling lists every week.  Part of each seventh grade student’s English homework each night is to spend about five minutes studying his/her words for the test.


Tests, quizzes, classwork, homework, group work, attitude, participation, class preparation, attention to detail, and attendance are all used to determine a student’s grade. Assignments are graded by points. Your child is fully aware of his/her grade at all times because we often take class time to check and calculate our grades.  He/she will be issued a progress report halfway through each nine weeks to be signed by a parent or guardian for a grade. Your child’s accumulated points for a grading period are added at the end of the grading period and are then divided by the total number of possible points. The resulting decimal percentage is then translated into a letter grade according to the following scale:

100- 90 = A

89-80 = B

79-70 = C

69-60 = D

59-0   = F


All work that is turned in late is downgraded by 50% unless the student was absent. 

Students who are absent must turn in their work within two days after their absence in order to receive full credit. Absentees are required to check the class absentee binder during tutorial on their first day back.


All students should bring the following to class each day:



1.  pencil (no pens)



2.  agenda book (provided by the school)



3.  English textbook (provided by the school)



4.  3 ring binder (provided by the school)



5. D.I.R.T. (Daily Independent Reading Time) novel


I look forward to working with you and your child.  Please feel free to contact me at school by phone (438-7673) or email (mpost@ucasd.iu5.org).

Sincerely,

Mrs. Megan Post

Parent signature   ________________________________date______________________

